# ĐỀ CƯƠNG ÔN TẬP ANH VĂN 10 HỌC KÌ II

# I. <u>PRONUNCIATION</u>:

Chọn phương án ( A,B,C hoặc D ) ứng với từ có cách phát âm khác với ba từ còn lại trong mỗi câu:				
1. a. mu <u>s</u> ic	b. <u>s</u> aid	c. <u>s</u> ip	d. <u>S</u> ue	
2. a. prefer <u>s</u>	b. love <u>s</u>	c. ship <u>s</u>	d. record <u>s</u>	
3. a. polu <u>t</u> ion	b. popula <u>t</u> ion	c. poten <u>t</u> ial	d. na <u>t</u> ural	
4. a. ch <u>ee</u> r	b. f <u>ee</u> d	c. d <u>ee</u> p	d. s <u>ea</u>	
5. a. wi <u>th</u> in	b. whe <u>th</u> er	c. fa <u>th</u> er	d. Sou <u>th</u>	
6. a. <u>th</u> ink	b. <u>th</u> in		d. <u>th</u> ought	
7. a. bir <u>th</u> day	b. wea <u>th</u> er	c. something	d. heal <u>th</u> y	
8. a. brush <u>e</u> d	b. danc <u>ed</u>	c. estabished	d. liv <u>ed</u>	
9. a. <u>sh</u> op	b. wa <u>sh</u> ing	c. Engli <u>sh</u>	d. A <u>s</u> ia	
10. a. <u>tho</u> se	b. clo <u>th</u> es	c. al <u>th</u> ough	d. <u>th</u> ought	
11. a. h <u>ear</u>	b. w <u>ear</u>	c. cl <u>ear</u>	d. d <u>ear</u>	
12. a. lov <u>ed</u>	b. play <u>ed</u>	c. work <u>ed</u>	d. listen <u>ed</u>	
II. <u>VOCABULARY ANI</u>				
	túng ( a,b,choặc d ) để hơ			
1. Cuc Phuong National	Park is		of Ha Noi.	
		c. established	d. abandoned	
2. Cat Woman was one o	of thein	n Batman.		
	b. characters		d. directors	
3. Liz needs a change. Sh	nego away for a	few days.		
a. need				
4is the v	variety of different types of	of plant and animal life in a par	ticular region.	
a. Interaction	b. Herbicide	c. Environment	d. Biodiversity	
5. At its first meeting, FI	FA planned to organize	a world		
		c. champion	d. teams	
6. They all laughed becau	use the film was very			
		c. amusing		
7. The machine	I have to use in my	job costs over a million pound	S.	
	b. which		d. whose	
		Phu Xuan Rubber Co	ompany.	
a. a - the		c. an - no article		
9. He's very	in listening to pop musi	c. c. interested		
			d. interests	
10. They all laughed becau	2			
a. amuse	b. amused	c. amusing	d. amuses	
11. It's inter	resting film.			
a. a	b. an	c. the	d. ø	
12. Sydney is Australia'smost populous and economically important state.				
a. a	b. an	c. the	d. no article	
		https://giasudaykem.com.vr	n/gia-su-day-kem-tai-nhahtml	

13. The news of having an ex	cursion at the weekend caus	ed great amor	ng the children.
a. excite	b. exciting	c. excited	d. excitement
14. Where are you going	-		
a. on	-	c. in	d. at
15. The roomthe	wheld the meeting was small		
a. which	b. that	c. in that	d. where
a. which 16. It was a long and	journey so we all were too.	to enjoy it.	
a tired/ tiring	b. tiring/ tired	c. tiring/ tiring	d. tired/ tired
17. They were disappointed .	the result of the exam		
a. as		c. with	d. against
<b>u. u</b> 5	0.101	c. with	u. ugumst
18do you prefer,	•	ns?	
a. What		c. Whom	d. For which
19the early days of			
a In	b. On	c. For	d. At
a In 20.Dak Lak province is	in Highland.		
	b. located		d. attracted
21. Thuy Kieu is one of the	in Truyen K	ieu – Nguyen Du.	
a. characters	b. writters	c. actors	d. editors
22. World Cup is a world .			
	b. championship	c. tournament	d. organization
23 is a term that refers t			
environment.		Ĩ	
a. conversation	b. challenges	c. biodiversity	d. marine life
24.Would you like			
a. a	b.the	c. some	d. an
25.You look so tired. You sh	ould to the do		
a. go	b. to go		d. goes
III. <u>GRAMMAR</u> :	6	6 6	6
Hoàn thành các câu sau với	i từ gơi ý:		
1. She didn't become a doct			
2. A: Why did you turn on th			
	(listen) to t	he news at six	
3. If I were you, I ( buy )			
4. If he ( work )			a nassed his examination
5. It was not until last summe	er that we ( have )		holiday
6. There's someone at the do			nonday.
			)
7. It rained heavily. Jame ca		g allhough de hoi cau.	)
8. I am ( tall )		, duna câu trúc so sánh nh	át của tính từ )
			ai cua tinn tu )
<ul> <li>9. If I were offered the job, I think I it. (take)</li> <li>10. I would have bought a new bicycle if I enough money.( have)</li> </ul>			
11.She is 3 years old. She can speak English well. ( <i>Sử dụng " although" để nối câu.</i> )			
•••••			

https://giasudaykem.com.vn/gia-su-day-kem-tai-nha-.html

12. If you didn't eat too much, you	better.( feel)
13.She didn't visit me until I phoned to her.	
$\rightarrow$ It was not until	
14. Hanoi now becomes (crowded)	HCM city. ( Sử dụng cấu trúc so sánh hơn của
tính từ )	
15. A: I'm dying for drink.	
B: I get	you a glass of water .( will/be going to/ be)
16. She is not his mother .She loves him very much.	
→Although	
17. Lesson 1 is (difficult)	in this book. (Sử dụng cấu trúc so sánh nhất của
tính từ )	
18. The weather today is (good)	it was yesterday. (Sử dụng cấu trúc so sánh hơn của
tính từ )	

#### **IV/ READING:**

#### 1. Đọc kỹ đoạn văn sau và chọn từ thích hợp điền vào chỗ trống:

airborne operation of ten years from 1946 to 1954. The Battle of Dien Bien Phu (5).....by Vo Nguyen Giap and ended (6)......May 7<sup>th</sup>, 1954. The results of this battle are (7).....in that they ended major French involvement in Indochina (Vietnam, Laos, and Cambodia). The Battle of Dien Bien Phu is often described as a great victory for a Southest Asian nation over a modern Western colonial power. Now, the town of DBP(8).....a population of around 125,000 althought it was (9).....it was at the time of the battle. The majority of the population is not ethically Vietnamese. Thai ethnic groups form the largest segment. Ethnic Vietnamses make (10).....around a third of the population.

1.	a. lies	b. seats	c. stands	d. stays
2.	a. as if	b. so as to	c. as	d. as for
3.	a. a	b. an	c. the	d. no article
4.	a. history	b. historical	c. historically	c. historian
5.	a. leading	b. led	c. was led	d. to be led
6.	a. in	b. at	c. for	d. on
7.	a. significant	b. traditional	c. famous	d. convenient
8.	a. raises	b. rises	c. has	d. takes
9.	a. more smaller than	b. as smaller as	c. many smaller than	d. much smaller than
10.	a. up	b. in	c. of	d. out
<b>3</b> D	1~+ ~ `,	21. 1 1 1 2.		

#### 2. Đọc kỹ đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi:

Hoi An Ancient Town is situated 30 km south of Da Nang and known as a Faifoo to early Western traders. Hoi An was one of the major trading centers in Southeast Asia in the 16th – 17th centuries. Hoi An was also an important port of call for Dutch, Portuguese, Italian, Chinese, Japanese, Indonesia and other merchant vessels in the Far East. In the town, there are one or two streets whose original structures remain almost intact. All the houses were made off rare wood and were decorated with horizontal lacquered board and vertical parallet panels engraved with Chinese characters. Hoi An is highly attractive for historical, geographic, artistic, architectural... aspects.

In recent years, Hoi An has become a popular tourist destination in viet Nam. In 1999, it was certified by UNESCO as a World Cultural Heritage Site.

#### Questions:

1. Where is Hoi An Ancient Town ?

2.	How far is it from Da Nang to Hoi An ?
•••••	
3.	What all the houses in Hoi An were made of ?
·····	When was Hoi An certified as a World Cultural Heritage by UNESCO?
4.	when was not An certified as a world Cultural Heritage by UNESCO ?

.....

#### 3. Đọc kỹ các đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi:

<u>Mexico</u> Mexico's cities are modern but have traditional indian and Spanish influences. The most important buildings are around a central square, which also serves as a place to meet with friends. There are outdoor marketplaces, where people can find almost anything they need. On Sundays, parks are popular place for family outing. Many people move to Mexico city from rural areas. And it has a lot of excitement, but also lots of traffic and pollution.

<u>Japan</u> Japan's cities also have a mix of traditional and modern characteristics. There are tall office and apartment buildings as well as traditional wooden houses. Many people prefer to live near the centre of cities, but because houses there are expensive, they often commute from the suburbs. Traffic, pollution, and crowds are problems. However, there is little crime, and even very crowded cities have many parks and gardens.

#### True or False statements

1.Both Mexico and Japan 's cities are modern and traditional.

\_\_\_\_\_2.Many people move to Mexico cities from Spanish.

- \_\_\_\_\_3. In Japan, a lot of people prefer to live near the centre of the cities.
- 4. There is little crime in Mexico .
  - \_\_\_\_5.Traffic, population, and crowded are problems in both countries.

### 4. Đọc kỹ đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi:

Sydney- the largest metropolitan area in Astralia- is located on the southeastern coast of the country. With a population of about 4 million people, it is the capital of New South Wales( NSW), Australia's most populous and economically important state. Its harbour is one of the leading centres of intercontinental trade in the Asia-Pacific region.

Sydney was founded as a British colony on January 26, 1788. Sydney' population is diverse with its people coming from many other countries, which results in the city's vibrant cultural life. It is the top Australian destination for tourists from abroad, and tourism is a leading industry in the city. Sydney hosted the 2000 Summer Olympic Games.

### Answer the questions:

1. Where is Sydney located?

2. What is its population?
3. Why does Syney have a vibrant cultural life?
4. When did Sydney host the Summer Olympic Games?

https://giasudaykem.com.vn/gia-su-day-kem-tai-nha-.html

### V/ WRITING:

## A. Dựa vào những từ gợi ý để hoàn thành các câu sau: 1. Nguyen Trai HighSchool wishes / announce that / school football team / play a friendly match with Dinh Tien Hoang Secondary School / 3 p.m / Sunday, April 24<sup>th</sup>. ..... 2. /match will be played / Nguyen Trai football field. ..... 3. If you want further information / you / contact Do An Duc, class 10A1 or at 0500.312345. ..... B. Dựa vào những từ gợi ý để hoàn thành các câu sau: 1. The monitor / class 10G wish /to announce that/musical performance of class 10G /raise money for the people in the flooded areas /be held/30 pm on Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup> November /the school meeting hall. The ticket /5.000VND. ..... C. Viết bản thông báo về buổi trình diễn âm nhạc gây quỹ ủng hộ vùng bị bão lụt dựa vào gợi ý: Announcer: the teacher of class 10A1 Event: the musical performance of class 10A1 to raise money for people in flooded areas. school meeting hall Place: 7:00, Sunday $\tilde{4}^{th}$ April Time: Ticket price: 5,000 VND